
 LIBRARY TRUSTEE  
 MINUTES 
 
 JULY 23, 1996 
 
 
PRESENT:  Carolyn Benthien (Chairman), Ricci Allard, Cathy Ball, 
Bob Torpey, Al Packard and Barbara Griffin.  Also present were 
Janet Bartels, Library Director, and Brian McLaughlin. 
 
Chairman Benthien called the meeting to order at 7:16 p.m. 
 
MINUTES OF JUNE 19, 1996: 
R. Allard moved, seconded by C. Benthien to approve the minutes 
as presented.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT: 
$200 was received from the Cohen Fund for books.  Twenty shares 
of common stock of Imation Corp has been distributed to the 
library from their 3M stocks.  This stock is in connection with 
the creation of Imation as a separate public company comprised of 
3M's data storage and imaging systems group. 
 
The following preliminary reports prepared by Maureen McLean were 
reviewed:  Expenses and Revenue from January 1 through July 23 
and the report from the checkbook.  The board asked that the 
projected costs and revenues be listed on the Expense and Revenue 
report.  The board also asked for a detailed listing of the trust 
funds. 
 

The June 30 financial report was also reviewed.  The medicare and 
FICA discrepancies will be corrected.  A. Packard moved, seconded 
by B. Torpey to accept the financial report.  Voted unanimously 
in the affirmative. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
ADDITIONS AND RENOVATION TO THE LIBRARY/CONTRACT - 
Brian McLaughlin brought the board up to date on the recent 
negotiations concerning the library addition.  The building 
committee met as a committee and discussed the project.  They 
also met with the builder several times.  The building committee 
and the builder worked very hard to come to an agreement.   
 
Originally, the goal of this project was to bring the library 
into compliance with ADA and life safety codes, add additional 
square footage to the upstairs and create a conference room. 
 
Brian explained the recommendations as outlined by the building 
committee in order for the project to proceed:  Four skylights be 
deleted.  The elevator stack would be cedar sided.  The face of 
the gable over the addition would also be cedar.  The gable over 
the conference room would be clapboard.  The roofing for both of 
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these gables would be asphalt.   

The mechanical room would be constructed of 2 x 6's with cedar on 
the exterior with a vaulted roof.  The library would be 
responsible for the main entry sign.  The builder would provide 
the ADA signage.  The north entry would have poured concrete 
around the entry way.  The perimeter masonry would be stone 
block.  The doors would have single panes of glass with a grid 
pattern on the door.  The bid includes all of the book cases as 
spec'ed with the exception of one.  The bookcases would be oak 
built in's.  The glass for the conference room is included in the 
bid.  The upstairs would be finished.  The bid does not include 
painting of the sheet rock in the attic, the floor boards under 
the eaves or the stairwell. 
 
Brian further stated there is a recommendation from the building 
committee to the Board of Trustees to move forward with this 
project as outlined.  He further recommended that the board 
discuss possible funding options. 
 
The board had a lengthy discussion on funding.  Carolyn asked 
Cathy Ball to work with Janet Bartels and Gini Barss concerning 
the status of the trust funds. 
 
Carolyn reported that $250.00 was received from the Goffstown 
Mother's Club.  The total contributions received thus far total 
$21,244. 

 
B. Torpey moved, seconded by A. Packard that we accept the 
building committee's recommendation and charge the committee's 
representatives to negotiate a contract not to exceed $311,044, 
with the understanding that we will allocate up to $50,000 from 
the Mary Parker Nelson Endowment. 
 
B. Griffin stated the costs include money for a bond.  The 
architect requires the general contractor to sign lien waivers.  
If the board feels confident in this builder, they can consider 
waiving the bond requirement.  This decision should be based on a 
review of financial reports. 
 
Janet also reported that the library has received the technology 
grant in the amount of $12,200.  This is a 50% matching grant.  
The funds were not allocated in the budget, because the grant was 
not known about at the time the budget was established. 
 
Vote on the motion:  All in favor, motion carried. 
 
Brian McLaughlin will contact the builder tomorrow to schedule a 
meeting.  They will work on the contract based on the parameters 
that were set.  This contract will be discussed at the next 
trustee meeting. 
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The board agreed that Brian McLaughlin will review the invoices 
and submit them to Carolyn Benthien, who will then submit them to 
Janet Bartels, who will sign them and submit for payment. 
 
The trustees thanked B. McLaughlin for his assistance. 
 
DIRECTOR'S REPORT: 
 
Janet reported the library received $175.00 from the "Plug Into 
Literacy Telethon", sponsored by Continental Cable. 
 
Brooks Design Associates borrowed the library's drawings for the 
prior expansion plan.  Janet was instructed to contact this 
company to get the drawings back.  These drawings are the 
property of the library and need to be retained. 
 
LSCA Title II Construction Grant, $12,200 - 
J. Bartels reported the library was awarded a grant in the amount 
of $12,200 for hookup to GMILCS, internet, etc.  Carolyn stated 
she did receive a letter confirming this grant award.  This 
letter also complimented the staff on the excellent proposal.   
 
Cathy Ball suggested this letter go into the personnel files. 
 
Carolyn reported she received a thank you note to the trustees 

from Charlotte Davenport. 
 
C.I.P. Presentation - 
Barbara Griffin and Janet Bartels attended the C.I.P. meeting and 
advised the committee that the trustees would be looking for 
permanent space in Pinardville in the future. 
 
Lease Agreement -  
Janet reported that the employees have had to move items again 
since they are left in the library area.  Last Wednesday the 
telephone service was interrupted, due to the dance studio moving 
in.  The owner of the building resolved this problem.  This lease 
will be discussed further at a future meeting. 
 
ALA Conference in NYC - 
Janet Bartels recently attended this conference.  It was very 
exciting.  There was an excellent program on technology.  This 
was also a chance to meet authors and find out more information 
on programs, etc. 
 
A. Packard moved, seconded by B. Torpey to adjourn the meeting at 
8:59 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
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Jo Ann D'Avanza 
 
 THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL 
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INVOICE: 
 
Library Trustee Meeting 
July 23, 1996 
 
5 hours @ $10.00 per hour................$50.00 
 
 
Jo Ann D'Avanza 
PO Box 314 
Goffstown, NH 03045 


